Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
DRMP, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 10, 2014, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Sunrise Elementary School, 1651 Mara Loma Boulevard, Palm Bay, Florida 32909

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 426904-1-22-01 & 426904-1-22-02

Project Description: Interstate 95 (I-95) and the Palm Bay Parkway Southern Interchange
Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study
From Babcock Street to Micco Road, Brevard County

The public hearing is held to give interested people the opportunity to express their views regarding future improvements at the interchange. The PD&E Study is being conducted to evaluate a new interchange along I-95, approximately 1.5 miles north of Micco Road. The study is also evaluating a multi-lane connector road connecting the proposed Palm Bay Parkway / St Johns Heritage Parkway from Babcock Street to Micco Road, a distance of approximately four (4) miles. These improvements are being evaluated to enhance social and economic needs, address future travel demand and provide for enhanced mobility in the City of Palm Bay and Southern Brevard County. A flyer with the agenda and other project-specific information will be distributed at the hearing. Additional information can also be obtained from the project website at www.palmbayinterchange.com.

Additional right-of-way is required to produce the project. The proposed right-of-way is programmed for donation by the adjacent property owners. FDOT carries out a right-of-way acquisition and relocation program in accordance with Section 339.09, Florida Statues and Uniform Relocation Assistance and Real Property Acquisition Act of 1970 as amended. The study team has identified potential encroachments on wetlands and floodplains and these areas may be given special consideration under Executive Orders 11990 and 11988.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mary McGehee by phone at (386)943-5063 or by email at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mary McGehee by phone at (386)943-5063 or by email at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mary McGehee by phone at (386)943-5063 or by email at mary.mcgehee@dot.state.fl.us.

